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Effective July 1, 2024, there were changes made to transit pass reimbursement opportuni-
ties under Article 9 (O) and Appendix “A”, Article 25, in the collective agreement. 
 
While this reimbursement was previously only offered to select employee groups, now all 
IUOE employees are eligible to receive reimbursement for monthly passes or a one-time 
load to a Compass Card up to the annual maximum. 
 
The total amount employees can claim for reimbursement has also increased from $100 
per calendar year to $140. Please note that reimbursements from this fund continue to be 
processed on a first-come first-serve basis until the fund is depleted and requires proof of 
purchase. 
 
In addition to the above, a one-time transit pass reimbursement of $210 is also available 
to all IUOE employees.  Reimbursements from this fund will also be processed on a first 
come first serve basis until the fund is depleted and requires proof of purchase.  
Employees should note that they are eligible to claim this reimbursement in addition to 
the $140 reimbursement in a calendar year. 
 
How to Apply 
 
by EMAIL: 
  
1. Send an email to humanresources@vsb.bc.ca and on the subject line enter  

“IUOE Transit Pass” 

2. Include employee full name and employee #. 

3. Attach receipt.  A photo is fine, but it must clearly show the date the pass was  

purchased, the amount paid, and that the transaction has been completed (paid for) 

  
by BLUE BAG: 
  
1.  Send “To the Attention of Labour Relations” 

2. Include employee full name and employee # 

3. Attach receipt:. A photo is fine, but it must clearly show the date the pass was  

Changes to Transit Reimbursement  


